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Hello BFC Community! 
 
Dr. Kone, the Council, and the below community members invite you to participate in updating our 
Belvedere Family Church Mission Statement! 
 
Our current mission statement is ten years old, and chances are anyone in our congregation would be hard 
pressed to remember it. 
 
Why is it important to have an updated mission statement? A mission statement describes the main reason 
an organization exists. With True Mother’s plan entitled Vision 2020, she’s created a focus for the 
international movement. The new goals for the national movement, announced in August, lay out the plan 
to achieve it. An updated mission statement for our local congregation will clarify direction, enabling us 
to set priorities and decide on actions and responsibilities. 
 
You will hear more about this in the next two weeks, including how the process will work! (Info about 
how you can be a part of the process, etc.) 
 
Sincerely, 
 
2016 BFC Mission Statement Committee 
Chris Perkins (Chair), Dr. Kone, Susan Bouachri, Toyo Hagiwara, Kester Wilkening 
 
Stated Purpose of the 2016 BFC Mission Statement Committee: 

 
Initiate, plan, and carry out a process to update the mission statement (MS) for the Belvedere Family 
Church while including as much of the community as possible. 
 
Background: 

 
The Mission Statement Committee was elected by the Council in September 2016, and four of the 
members underwent a Mission Statement Creation Training by Naokimi Ushiroda, the CARP President, 
on August 7, 2016. Naokimi facilitated the mission statement creation for our national ministry team and 
has a professional consulting business in this field. More info can be found here: 
www,wisergoalsetting,com/ 
 
 


